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Get to Know Your Section 6State Officer

Hello Section 6! My name is Sam 
Jesse and I am looking forward to 
serving you this year as your state 
sentinel. Here are 6 quick things about 
your Section 6 state officer.

1) L ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ŦƛǎƘΗ ²ƘŜƴ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ ƘƻƳŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΣ LΩƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊΦ

2) I have 2 SAEs. My first is Beef 
Entreprenuership, the second is 
Dairy Placement.

3) I love all Wisconsin sports, but my 
favorite is the Milwaukee Bucks!

4) I am currently going to school for 
agronomy and hope to become an 
agronomist and own a farm.

5) My first vehicle was a 1968 Chevy 
pick-up that I payed $300 for and 
spent 2 years restoring.

6) I love my family. I have 2 siblings, 
loving grandparents and over 30 
cousins with whom I am                     
very close!



Summer2017
BLAST-Off Training - The week following state convention, all 11 officers met in Marshfield, WI for Blast-off Training. This was 
a great opportunity to get to know our teammates, but more importantly our role as state officers. We began setting goals for
the year and working on SLW Speeches.

WAAE Conference - The Wisconsin Association of Agricultural Educators held their annual conference on June 25-29 in 
Appleton. This was a chance for state officers to meet many of the advisors throughout their sections. WAAE was also filled 
with meetings. This is where we decided our state theme, ñLive Your WHYò as well as SLW and FIRE conference themes. We 
also heard important presentations from Team Ag-Ed and learned about current ag issues and etiquette. It was great to see 
our ag teachers win so many awards including section sixôs Ms. Schultz of Baraboo who received the Outstanding Agriculture 
Program Award.

NLCSO - National Leadership Conference for State Officers was held in Springfield Illinois between July 3-7. This conference 
was unique because we got to work alongside state officers from Illinois and Indiana as we planned workshops and delegate 
proposals for National Convention. While in Springfield, we toured Abraham Lincoln's house and the Lincoln museum before 
watching the Fourth of July Fireworks show. 



Farm Tech Days - Kewaunee County, along with Ebert Enterprises, hosted the 2017 Farm Tech Days. Around 40,000 people 

typically attend Farm Tech Days, to see the newest farm equipment and technologies. Here the state officers got to facilitate the 

tractor operator's CDE, give farm tours, help with field demos and many other jobs around the show. It was amazing to get a 
glimpse of the future of agriculture!

Southern Golf Outing - The Wisconsin FFA Foundation golf outing was held in Middleton on July 24th. State officers got to sell 

raffle tickets and mulligans and assisted with events held at different holes around the course. We met sponsors of our organization 

and witnessed fundraising in action during our live auction.

Wisconsin State Fair - State Fair in Milwaukee was held between August 2-13.

Here we got to run Veggie Races in the DATCP building and help work stations 
along side members in the Compeer Financial Discovery Barn. Though we worked 
long hours, it was lots of fun getting to work alongside members and educating the 
public about agriculture. It was great to see many of you working, exhibiting, playing 
in the band and choir or just as fair-goers.



Cooperative tours - Co-op tours provided a chance for myself and my teammate Amelia to get away from state fair for a 
while and tour some cooperatives on the western side of the state. This trip included tours of Organic Valley, the Westby 
Co-op Credit Union (WCCU), Vernon Electric Cooperative and Dairyland Cooperative a power plant along the Mississippi 
River. Each of these tours were unique and provided a new perspective on cooperatives. We were able to tour these 
facilities alongside some FFA members who serve on the Junior Co-ops board. It was great to see how so many 
businesses were started to help agriculturalists.

Jag Lake- Immediately following the Wisconsin State Fair, the state officers had the privilege to visit the Wisconsin 
State FFA camp at Jag lake. Here we finished planning SLW and Fire Conference workshops. It was a perfect way to end 
an amazing summer as we enjoyed fishing, swimming, paddling in the boats, cooking and campfires at night. Truly 
relaxing and a great way to bond as a team! 


